
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
March 20, 2023 

 

The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday March 20, 2023. Responding to roll call were Heather Sherman, Mike 

Supan Jr., Robert Steele, Dave Wiesbrock, Tom Goskusky, Mark Zimmer, Jessica 
Bonnell. Todd Anderson was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 
 GUESTS  

 Mary Kay Keutzer- Tonica Fest 
Tonica Fest will be August 25th & 26th. 

 On Friday August 25th there will be a petting zoo, a Jeep show from 4-8 

P.M., axe throwing and possibly a food truck. 

 On Saturday August 26th a parade will take place, bouncy houses and the 
car show along with other events yet to be determined. 

 
Amber Heider & Julie Zimmer 

Amber and Julie would like to do a 5K Saturday morning of Tonica Fest. 
The board approved the idea and will help in road closure etc. 

 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

 The minutes of February’s meeting were presented and approved. A 
motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 

 Water bills are done. 

 
 Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

 Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by Mike 
Supan Jr. and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

 
  Police Report – Aaron Quercigrossa  

 Aaron will be resigning as Police Chief. Rollie Copeland will take over as 
Interim Police Chief until a replacement can be found. 

 
 Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 

 Put a new spindle on the mower deck and painted it.  

 Changed out some meters. More need to be replaced but they are having 
a hard time getting a hold of people to get them replaced. 

 Two lights in Bailey Creek Subdivision are not working. 



 
 Opening park up on April 1st.  

 Power steering went out on the bucket truck. Had to fix the brakes also. 

 
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

 Street projects will be bid out in April. 

 
 Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 

 N/A 
 

Trustees Comments & Complaints 
 A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to accept a 

5 yr. contract proposed by Republic Services. 

 The Village Hall could use a good cleaning. Find someone to come in once 
a month and give it a thorough cleaning.  
 
A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to 
adjourn meeting at 8:45 P.M. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted,  
  

 Heather Sherman  
Village Clerk 

 


